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Notification of Candidacy 
 
1. Name of Candidate: Eva Wärnå 

2. Position(s) the Candidate is running for: PoAC-CMB3 and PoAC-CMB4  
 
3. Name of OpenPeppol Member proposing the Candidate: Magnus Johansson 

4. Professional relationship of Candidate and Proposing Member: Colleague 

5. Curriculum Vitae of Candidate: See appendix - CV-Eva Wärnå. 

6. Motivation letter: See page 2. 
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Motivation letter  

I would like to announce my interest for a position in the Post-Award Community 

(PoAC). Today I work as an e-commerce specialist at the Agency for Digital 

Government (DIGG). I have many years of experience as a system manager, 

business and system developer and process manager working with e-commerce 

both in the public sector as well as the private sector. I have also been a participant 

of SFTI (Single Face To Industry) since 2001. SFTI is a joint initiative in the 

Swedish public sector to promote and facilitate e-procurement and to recommend 

standards for the public sector. This is a unique collaboration that brings together 

central government agencies, regions and local authorities together with suppliers 

and IT-providers. SFTI has moved away from the previously used national 

standards and is now solely recommending the use of PEPPOL BIS.  

In Sweden, all public procurements started after 1 April 2019 must be invoiced 

electronically (Law on electronic invoices as a result of public procurement). 

DIGG has issued supplementary regulations to the law which state that all 

contracting entities must be registered in Peppol to receive e-invoices.  DIGG 

recommends the use of Peppol BIS Billing to live up to the EU standard for e-

invoicing. 

DIGG is also the Swedish Peppol authority that leads the work on the national 

Peppol infrastructure and offers support primarily to service providers within 

Peppol but also end-users like suppliers from private sector and buyers in public 

sector.  

DIGG also advocates e-commerce implementation throughout the public sector in 

Sweden. Since many years the regulations for government agencies requires the 

implementation of all e-commerce and post-award messages within Peppol. 

Since Sweden has chosen to refer its regulations to Peppol, we see it as very 

important for Sweden that we continue to be involved in the work of Peppol. 

Therefore, I hope to be a part of the Post-Award Community (PoAC) and to be 

able to contribute to future work with the standard and Open Peppol. I feel it is 

important that the open standard and e-commerce cross border evolves to meet 

the participants requirements and at the same time follows the laws and 

regulations. 

 

Kind regards 

Eva Wärnå 
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